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 The Secretary-General has received the following statement, which is being 

circulated in accordance with paragraphs 36 and 37 of Economic and Social Council 

resolution 1996/31. 

 

  

 

 * The present statement is issued without formal editing.  



E/CN.5/2023/NGO/46 
 

 

22-26964 2/2 

 

Statement 
 

 

 Follow-up to the World Summit for Social Development and the twenty-fourth 

special session of the General Assembly: Priority Theme: Creating full and productive 

employment and decent work for all as a way of overcoming inequalities to accelerate 

the recovery from the COVID-19 pandemic and the full implementation of the 2030 

Agenda for Sustainable Development 

 The Pan Africa Girl Child Education Foundation, is a non-governmental 

Organization in Consultative Status with the United Nations Economic and Social 

Council. We are responding to the clarion call by the United Nations, through the 

Commission for Social Development to add our voice to the need for special focus on 

the very important aspect of humanity, which is dignity in labour.  

 Our Organization is in full support that, productive employment and decent 

work environment are the two key factors for the reduction or eradication of poverty 

the world over. Therefore, during the 61st Session for the Commission for Social 

Development, all stakeholders should be made to recommit themselves and ensure 

that the inequality and inhuman treatment by employers are adequately addressed.  

 


